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Subject of the Grievance
This case concerns a Decision Making Leave (DML) issued to an employee for having an
inappropriate calendar inside his assigned Company vehicle.

Facts of the Case
An on-call supervisor found a calendar stuck under the dashboard of the grievant's assigned
Company truck. According to the supervisor, the calendar was about three inches wide with
photographs of women covered only by see through robes. The on-call supervisor told the grievant
the calendar was inappropriate and to remove it.

The grievant acknowledged that he did have a calendar, but that the women were not naked. They
were in swimsuits and showing cleavage. He further stated that he didn't think there was anything
wrong with the calendar and that he got it at a local tire shop. He removed the calendar when the
supervisor told him to do so and threw it away.

In June, approximately two months before this incident, the grievant's regular supervisor and
superintendent tail-boarded employees on the Employee Commitment Letter and in July tail-boarded
employees regarding the Code of Conduct. In the July meeting, employees were told of an incident
where inappropriate material was found in another yard. Employees were instructed to remove any
inappropriate pictures including anything they may have in their vehicles. The grievant was at both of
these meetings.

Discussion
The Union argued that the discipline was too severe; noting that besides the on-call supervisor,
nobody else saw the calendar. Additionally, there is a dispute regarding how much clothing the
women in the photographs were wearing.
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The Company responded that the rules had been clearly communicated to the grievant and he chose
to ignore those rules. The grievant decided to display and not remove the calendar even after being
tail-boarded specifically to remove any inappropriate pictures in vehicles. While there is dispute over
the extent of clothing in the photographs, there is no dispute that the pictures were not appropriate for
the workplace.

The Union pointed out that it took nearly three months from the time of the incident (August 9, 2010)
for the discipline to be administered (November 3, 2010). This delay has had the affect of causing an
active period of 15 months instead of the agreed to 12 months. The Company responded that the
active period begins when disciplinary action is administered, not from the date of the violation.
There is no negotiated timeframe in which discipline must be administered and it can often be
delayed due to the availability of the employee or witnesses, or the time needed for a thorough
investigation. The Union pointed out that those factors were not present in this case and argued that
an equity adjustment is warranted.

Decision
Given that is has been 13 Y2 months since the date of the incident; the discipline will be deactivated
effective September 21, 2011 as a matter of equity. This case is considered closed.
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F.E. (Ed) Dwyer Jr, Secretary
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